
Burlington Town Council 
February 12, 2013 

 
The Burlington Town Council held a regular public meeting on February 12, 2013 @ 7:00pm in Town 
Hall with Council’s Moore, Huffer, and Armstrong; Town Attorney Justin Alter and Clerk-Treasurer 
Karen Dinger present. 
 
Guests present were: Susan Scholl, Steve Stout, Miles Harshbarger, Steve Mathews, John & Alice 
Pelfrey, Milt Rodgers, and Laura Walls 
 
Council President Moore opens the meeting. 
 
C/T Dinger presents minutes from regular meeting January 8, 2013.  Armstrong motions to approve 
minutes.  Huffer 2nds.  Motion passed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents claims to the council to be paid from 1/9/13-2/12/13 
 Armstrong motions to pay claims.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes. Motion passed. 
 
Old Business 
 
Zook Lane Generator Update:  Council President Moore states that he spoke with Roger Jenkins and a 
representative from Generac will be in town next Wednesday or Thursday for start up. 
 
Councilman Huffer gives an update on the Park Board.  He states that the 2012 officers have been 
approved to serve in the same capacity for 2013.  Two new members are on the board from the 
township.  He also states the meeting has been changed from the first Wednesday of the month to the 
first Monday of the month at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Council President Moore notes that Leadership Carroll County will be in town tomorrow. 
 
Laura Walls from the EDC presents new information regarding the One Technologies website proposal 
for the town.  The EDC directors voted to pay 100% of the creation for the website and the annual 
maintenance/support will be covered as well.  Moore motions to allow EDC to pursue getting the 
website going.  Armstrong 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
New Business 
 
It is noted that the annual Chamber State of the Cities/Towns will be on March 5, 2013.  Council 
President Moore will speak on behalf of Burlington. 
 
New Representative for Carroll County EDC- Huffer makes a motion to accept Steve Mathews as the 
Burlington representative for the EDC.  Armstrong 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed.  
 
Town residents John and Alice Pelfrey present two concerns before the council.  The express 
dissatisfaction with the recycling service for the town and the numerous times recycling has not been 
picked up.  Council President Moore notes that the recycling co-op is between Flora, Delphi and 
Burlington.  Moore notes he is ready to opt out and understands the frustration residents are expressing.  
He will contact Joretta in Flora or Josh in Delphi to discuss the issue.   
 
They also express concern regarding truckers using compression brakes and the tremendous noise they 
make.  Discussion ensues.  It is decided to put the compression signs back up but to remove the fine 



wording on the signs.  Compression brake signs are up in Deer Creek, Flora and other neighboring areas 
and have not been taken down. 
 
Councilman Armstrong notes that he and Councilman Huffer went to a workshop for cities and towns.  
There is some legislative movement looking to pursue taxes to pay for street and road repairs. 
 
Armstrong motions to adjourn meeting.  Huffer 2nds.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
________________________                       _____________________________ 
Stan Moore, President                                    Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 


